February 15, 2024

USDA Forest Service
Regional Forester

c/o Jennifer Berger

PO Box 21628

Juneau, AK 99802-1628

Jennifer Berger:

We would like to go on record as strongly favoring the proposed change to special use cabins in
Alaska. The proposed multiple reissuance of ANILCA cabins on forest Service land is necessary.

The “one and done” transfer policy was forced upon cabin owners without any input from the
permit holders. As a result of the “one and done” policy, many owners of cabins allowed their
cabins to deteriorate and become eyesores on forest service land. There is no resale value to a
cabin that cannot be resold.

There is nothing in ANILCA that restricts the forest service from transferring cabin permits
multiple times.

Sincerely,

Julius Reyn%d.s/

; wdnth o Joyn s’
Judith Reynolds

%&20«/@/&6
Jflian Taylor /




